
0S233 Church Street; Winfield, Illinois 60190  |   stjohnwinfield.org   |   Ph: 630.668.0918   |   Fax: 630.668.1074 

L e a d i n g  S o u l s  t o  H e a v e n  

  
 

 

 
MASS TIMES 
CHAPEL 
Mondays, Wednesdays  
5:30 pm 

Tuesday, Thursday 
8:15 am 

Fridays 
12:00 pm 

Sundays 
7:30 am 
 
CHURCH 
Saturdays 
5:00 pm 

Sundays 
9:30 am 
11:30 am 
 
CONFESSIONS 
Saturdays 
3:30-4:30 pm (Church) 
 

 
ADORATION 
Thursdays 
9:00 am to 8:00 pm 
(Chapel) 
 
 

 

Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time, November 12, 2023 

Pastor: Very Rev. Christopher Lankford, KHS  
Parochial Vicar: Fr. John Abulag 



 

2 

Dear Friends In Christ, 

Below you will find a summary of the Liturgical Survey that I 

conducted for our parish. I realize the survey was taken a while 

back, but we have already made an effort to address some of the 

issues raised by survey participants. I’m so grateful to everyone 

who participated in this survey. Please note that some of the 

language in this summary may sound “harsh” or “strong”. 

However, the language used in the summary is used to convey, 

sometimes verbatim, what was captured in the survey in order to 

give you an accurate picture of the data collected, as I did ask 

everyone to be forthcoming with their thoughts. May God 

continue to bless our parish and all who enter our doors! St. John 

the Baptist, Pray for Us! 

Relevant Data to the Recent Liturgical Changes 

Of the three topics discussed in the survey, there was a clear order in regard to overall satisfaction. Far and away, people 

were most satisfied with the celebration of the liturgy. Nearly 60% of all surveys either highlighted the celebration as something 

they were happy with or not in need of any notable improvements. Indeed, the most common feedback received in terms of what 

is being done well in the liturgy involved the reverence of the celebration of the liturgy (72 surveys) and the quality of homilies 

(59 surveys). By comparison, the percentage of overall satisfaction dropped notably for the questions concerning the physical 

church building, which had a satisfaction rate of 27%, and especially those concerning sacred music, which had a satisfaction rate 

of 16%. 

While the suggestions about the physical church were fairly consistent in addressing quality of life issues such as poor 

lighting (38 surveys), issues with the sound system (32), or a dislike for the carpet (27 surveys), the critiques and suggestions 

concerning sacred music were much more varied. Many asked for more contemporary music and less traditional hymns while a 

similar number asked for the exact opposite. A notable number mentioned a desire to encourage the congregation to sing as well 

as a desire to use easier or more well-known hymns. This desire for an expanded hymn list was one of the most commonly 

reoccurring responses (32 surveys). Other issues with the sacred music highlighted that the choir could use some improvement 

and was largely comprised of older and higher voices. Such concerns extended to the cantors as well, highlighting how several of 

their voices had faded over time and could be a bit shrill, especially since there are few cantors with voices on the lower end of 

the register. Overall, there was a general attitude that, while it had many merits, the music program needed a refresh overall, 

especially if more of the congregation is to begin singing. 

All of the criticisms or suggestions that appeared time and time again dealt with topics explicitly mentioned on the survey 

with one exception. Although not mentioned on the survey, an immense number of responses mentioned a desire to encourage or 

work to bring more young people into St. John the Baptist (32 surveys). Many echoed their fears that the church was occupied 

almost solely by the older generations (indeed, 67% of responses came from those over the age of 60). Similarly, many echoed a 

desire to see young people participating more in the liturgy. However, the suggestions about how to bring young people in varied 

greatly. Some suggested more contemporary music and less older hymns, while others argued for the opposite. Many even 

suggested some sort of family Mass or children’s choir.  

While the suggestions concerning how to reach the youth varied greatly, the response from the younger demographics 

themselves were far more uniform. Among the various age ranges surveyed, those under 40 were much more likely to report an 

overall dissatisfaction with the parish’s sacred music. Indeed, less than 5% reported being satisfied with it compared to the 16% 

satisfaction rate among all responses. Nearly half of the younger respondents expressed a desire for less of the contemporary 

music while a similar number asked for more traditional, reverent, and well-known hymns and Mass parts. Conversely, they were 

more likely to report an overall satisfaction with the celebration of the liturgy, with nearly 80% complimenting it or offering little 

feedback. The most common positive feedback from respondents under the age of 40 was an appreciation for the reverence when 

celebrating the liturgy, which showed up in over half of their responses. In terms of the building itself, the younger demographic 

was less likely to have major complaints than other age ranges, but there was a substantial amount from this group that expressed 

a love for the design of the chapel and/or a dislike of the carpeted sanctuary in the church. 

That ends the survey summary. Thank you again. Have a blessed week and be safe. Thanks be to God! 

In Christ, 

Fr. Chris  

 

FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



 

3 

As we did last year, St. Vincent DePaul will be distributing 
Food Gift Cards to the needy in the Winfield, West 
Chicago , and Wheaton areas. Approximately 70 families 
are helped through your generosity each year. 

If you would like to contribute to a family for 
Thanksgiving, please call the parish office, 630-668-0918, 
ext 606. You will be asked: 

 Your name, address, telephone number and email 
address. 

 If you want to donate a $60 minimum food gift card for 
a family of 3 or less, or an $80 minimum food gift card 
for a family of 4 or more. 

You will then be contacted by a SVDP volunteer by email 
who will let you know when and where to drop off your 
gift cards. 

The gift card should be to a local grocery store, such as 
Aldi’s, Jewel, Target, Walmart, or Mariano’s. Thank you as 
always for your generous hearts. May God bless you and 
your families during the holidays and always.    

Jim Effinger, President 
St. Vincent DePaul Society 

THANK YOU FROM SPECIAL CAMPS 

Thank you Fr. John and St. John’s parish for their support of our Halloween party for our families with special needs. We 
had 214 very grateful guests and 67 very loving volunteers join in on the fun including Fr. John who stayed to welcome 
guests for hours on Sunday. Everyone felt the love, laughter and gratitude as each 
enjoyed trunk or treating with over 20 cars participating, a handicap accessible hayride, 
games, a skeleton scavenger hunt, woodworking, painting pumpkins and a nice dinner 
provided by the Knights of St. John’s, St. Mary’s and St. Irene’s.  
 
 

This young lady Kate and her family 
asked for me to spread their mes-
sage of appreciation for each of 

you.  
 

.  We had so much fun at the Special 
Camps Halloween Party!  

This organization is incredible!!! 
All of the prizes and treats were 

donated, all the workers were volun-
teers and the Knights of Columbus 
donated the BBQ dinner!!! So glad 

we found this group!”.    

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com

https://www.facebook.com/specialcampsillinois?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXqFco-CHry-Ipe2vr4lC4pYH6fTHOJ0-G6XKOYnXL4ll57CYilB-QK2Gff7YowWu26yJ-2NPFnKfdzmLkEKR-bgFXxZES2lQPJ0zNX5a5Jhq0PWjhADGGTdNrJD8qjiTt3MqxGdIvo5wMT9YJqAi13SAS5mO0y9iTMPR7zoJCgilurx4TvBQrY28KBJ
https://www.facebook.com/specialcampsillinois?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXqFco-CHry-Ipe2vr4lC4pYH6fTHOJ0-G6XKOYnXL4ll57CYilB-QK2Gff7YowWu26yJ-2NPFnKfdzmLkEKR-bgFXxZES2lQPJ0zNX5a5Jhq0PWjhADGGTdNrJD8qjiTt3MqxGdIvo5wMT9YJqAi13SAS5mO0y9iTMPR7zoJCgilurx4TvBQrY28KBJ
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Sign Up to Give 
Online! 

 

Give Online 

 

 

Select the collection or event of your choice.  
Set up your donation or payment. That’s it! 

Sacrificial Giving 

Midwest Shelter for 
Homeless Vets    

 
 
 

FREEDOM COMMISSARY WISH LIST 

The shelves of the Commissary of the 
Midwest Shelter for Homeless Vets in Wheaton are very 
sparse!  All items below are desperately needed for our 
veterans. If you can help in any way, we would greatly 
appreciate it. At this time, we are only accepting new items and 
we are not accepting gift cards.  

They are in desperate need 
of the following items: 

Household: 
 Paper Towels 
 Toilet Paper 
 Kleenex 
 Garbage Bags 

(Kitchen) 
 Garbage Cans (Kitchen 

and Bath) 
 Mops (Swiffer) and 

Pads 
 Laundry Pods 
 Dryer Sheets 
 All Purpose cleaner 
 Toilet Bowl Cleaner 

 Bathroom Cleaner 
 Bleach 
 Scrub Brush 
 Disinfectant Wipes 
 SOS Pads 
 Windex 
 
Personal Care Items: 
 Lip Balm 
 Dental Floss (Spools) 
 Body Wash 
 Deodorant 
 Razors 
 Hand Soap 
 Shampoo 
 

For ease of shopping, also look for our Amazon Wish List at: https://
a.co/b3ifTXn 

 

When dropping off your donation items, please consider a financial 
donation to Midwest Shelter for Homeless Veterans to help cover 
operational costs, allowing us to continue providing household & 
personal items free of charge to the Veterans and their families. 

Thank you! 
 

For more information please visit our website at helpaveteran.org or 
call us at 630-871-8387 ext. 617 

U R G E N T !  

The Book of Remembrance 
 

In the month of November, the Book of 
Remembrance is on a stand in the church near the 

Holy Family statue.  You may write down the 
names of the deceased whom you would like in 

our prayers throughout this month.  

SVdP Parishioner Report (Fiscal Year October 1, 2022 through September 30, 2023) 

St. John the Baptist members of the Society of St. Vincent DePaul and the families in need in our community wish to 
thank those who have generously donated to our organization. During the past year, we have been able to help  87 
families with $55,371 in housing assistance, utility bills, and emergency funds. Our food pantry program has 
distributed more than 759 bags of food for 205 requests. Our annual Thanksgiving and Christmas gift card collection 
has replaced the food basket donations. $7,125 in gift cards were donated by parishioners and distributed last 
Thanksgiving to 73 families. $13,610 in gift cards for 73 families and children were donated and distributed last 
Christmas. 

Our St. Vincent DePaul members look forward to fulfilling our mission of service to people in need this coming year 
and greatly appreciate our parishioners continued generous support. 

Thank you, 
The members of The Society of St. Vincent dePaul 

YOUNG AT HEART 
Please join us Wednesday 
November 15 at 11:30 in 

Sebahar Hall for our 
traditional Thanksgiving 

luncheon. 

 A delicious traditional Thanksgiving meal featuring 
turkey, stuffing, sweet potatoes, mashed potatoes 

vegetables and cranberries.  The meal will end on a 
sweet note. Bingo to follow.  

All those at least 55 years young are welcome  

Questions?  Call Gwen at 630-222-6777 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Donate Tax Free 
From Your IRA 

Did you know you can give from 
your IRA to  St. John the Baptist 
without having to pay income 
taxes on the money? This is 
called an IRA charitable rollover 
or qualified charitable 
distribution (QCD). Beginning in 
2023, when you turn 73, you can 
use your gift to satisfy all or 
part of your required minimum 
distribution (RMD). (In 2019, the 
trigger was set at the age of 
72).  Gifts of any value of 
$100,000 or less are eligible for 
this benefit and you can feel 
good knowing that you are 
making a difference in your 
parish. Contact your retirement 
provider to get started.  Our 
finance director, Jim Nolan (630
-668-0918 x604), will also be 
happy to answer questions you 
might have. 

Support our future priests through the I Will Give You 
Shepherds campaign 
 
Priests are essential to our Catholic faith, as only these 
holy men can transform bread and 
wine into the life-giving Body and Blood of Christ. 
Although the number of priests has been on the decline 
for decades, the Diocese of Joliet has been blessed 
with an abundance of vocations to the priesthood. 
 
Currently, our diocese has 21 men in seminary 
formation, which costs $52,250 a year per seminarian. 
To ensure we are always able to support our 
seminarians both prayerfully and financially, the 
Diocese of Joliet has launched the I Will Give You 
Shepherds campaign. 
 
At Masses this weekend, our parish will take up a 
second collection for this campaign. Gifts will be 
invested in an endowment designated specifically for 
seminarian education.  
 
Please prayerfully consider supporting this second 
collection. To learn more about this campaign, or to 
make a gift online, please go to https://
www.givecentral.org/Seminarian-Education-Endowment
-Trust. 

Protect The Legacy 
You Are Building 
Now is the time to make a plan to take care of 
the people and causes that matter most to you 
and your future. 

The Diocese of Joliet recognizes the importance of leaving a 
lasting legacy that resonates with your faith and values. 

As a service to our parishioners, the Diocese has partnered 
with FreeWill to make planning your will easier than ever. It’s 
100% free to you, legally binding, and can be completed 
online in 20 minutes or less. 

To begin, visit freewill/dioceseofjoliet or scan the QR code on 
the front of this card. 

How will you legacy continue to bless your family, your parish, 
and the causes that matter to your for years to come? 

For more information, contact Jane Lagger, Chief 
Development Officer, Diocese of Joliet at (815) 2221-6190 
or jlagger@dioceseofjoliet.org 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Our Sanctuary Lamps 
This week, our Sanctuary Lamps* burn  

in  Memory of (†) /Honor of (♥): 
 

 CHAPEL †  Giuliana Capigatti 
 CHURCH †  Daniel McGrath 
 

*If you would like to request a sanctuary lamp to burn in memory of/in honor of a loved 
one, please contact the parish office. The  cost is  $10.00 per week. 

 MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Saturday, November 11, Vigil, Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Sunday, November 12, Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
♥

Monday, November 13 
 

Tuesday, November 14 
 

 Wednesday, November 15 

Thursday, November 16 
 

Friday, November 17 

 

Please pray for our sick 

Please pray for all first  
responders and for those in  
Active Duty,  
including our own: 

 

           Welcome to  
     Our Newly Baptized!      
        November 4, 2023 

Freyja Iris Andersen 
 Child of Sten Andersen 
 and  Stacy Fisher 

Isabel Van Allen Hopkins 
 Child of Mark Hopkins and 
 Katie Anne Dylmase 

Nevaeh Selene Miller 
 Child of Miranda Miller 
 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Thank you to all 

who participated in 

the 40 Days for Life 

Vigil praying to end  

abortion. Babies are 

saved and abortion facilities close their doors when 

people pray to end abortion. So far 202 babies have 

been saved. The more people learn about abortion, the 

more pro-life they become. The abortion industry 

hides behind euphemisms like "choice" and 

"reproductive rights" to hide the reality of 

what abortion really is. 
 

PRAYERS & THOSE IN NEED 

Having Surgery? 
Give one of our priests a call PRIOR to your surgery, so that 
anointing can be given at a time when you are less stressed. 

Hospital Visits 
To receive communion while in the hospital, please make the 
request to a hospital chaplain. Because of HIPPA laws, the 
hospital does not notify churches when parishioners are there. 
Please notify the St. John’s parish office when a loved one is 
the hospital so prayers can be offered. We want to do our best  
to minister to all who are hospitalized. 

Homebound 
Parishioners who are homebound and wish to receive 
communion should call the parish office and we will pass your 
name to the coordinator for Homebound Ministry. 

Grief Support Group 
Our Grief Support Group offers emotional support for these 
grieving a loss whether by death, divorce, or other significant 
event in their lives. Support is based on confidentiality, trust, 
and safety. Our next meeting is December 7th, 2023 , 7:00 pm. 

Bulletin Articles 
Interested in submitting a bulletin article? Email 
SJBBulletin@stjohnwinfield.org 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION 
For Baptisms, Funerals and Wedding information, please 
contact the parish office. 

Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting: 
AA is meeting on Thursday evenings at 7:00 pm in Sodonna 
Hall, the basement of the parish office. 

CONTACT INFORMATION: 

Office Hours: Mon.,  Tues., and Thurs.: 09 am - 3 pm; Wed.: 12 pm - 3 pm; Friday: Closed 

 

Join St John's Book Club at our next monthly 
meeting, 

Wednesday Nov, 15th at 7 pm 

 at the home of Carol Schroeder. We 
will discuss the book, Remarkably 

Bright Creatures by Shelby Van pelt.  

Please inquire for directions or witany questions & 
RSVP Jean at tjdaniell@att.net 

Cursillo Corner 
Make a friend, be a friend, bring a friend 
to Christ! 
 

School of Leaders –  
November 14 

The School of Leaders is a gathering of Cursillistas who work 
together to grow as leaders, refine their skills as apostles and to 
learn how to effectively live out the purpose, strategy, and method 
of the Cursillo Movement within the Church.  We meet the 2nd 
Tuesday of each month, at 7:30 pm, at St. Elizabeth Seton in 
Naperville.  Our next meeting is November 14.    
  
  

Cursillo Memorial Mass – November 17  
Come celebrate with other Cursillistas in our Diocese a Memorial 
Mass of Remembrance for all our Cursillo brothers and sisters who 
have gone before us, marked with the sign of faith!!  Friends and 
Family of the Fourth Day are welcome to join us.  Cake and 
beverages will be served in the gym immediately following the 

Mass at Our Lady of Peace, located at 701 Plainfield Rd., Darien, IL. 

Preschool Open House   
Wednesday, November 29 

 6:00 – 7:30 PM 
Will your child be in preschool 
in 2024-25?  If so, you are 
cordially invited to St. John the 
Baptist Catholic School’s Open 
House for parents of preschool 
children new to our school on 
Wednesday, November 29, 
from 6:00 – 7:30 PM to learn 
more about our 
school and find out 
why St. John the 
Baptist is the place 
for your child(ren). 

Please enter Door 1, 
our main door, and 
you will be led to our 
Preschool 
classrooms. 
 

For more 
information, 
please contact principal, Joanne Policht, at 
Jpolicht@stjohnwinfield.org   

To RSVP, click here: https://www.smore.com/
vuxwr 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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